Queensland Government

Cabinet – June 2023
Delivering social housing services in Queensland
Minister for Housing

1. On 12 July 2022, the Auditor-General tabled in Parliament a final Queensland Audit Office (QAO) report Delivering social housing services (the report), which examined whether social housing is effectively managed to meet the housing needs of vulnerable Queenslanders.
2. The report made eight recommendations to improve the department’s social housing register management, with a focus on the application and allocation assessment processes for social housing.
3. The Department of Housing has progressed implementation of the recommendations, delivering on five of the eight recommendations, and is on track for the delivery of remaining recommendations.
4. Cabinet noted the progress of implementation of the Queensland Audit Office report ‘Delivering social housing services’ (the Report) tabled in Parliament on 12 July 2022.
5. Cabinet endorsed the approach to responding to Recommendation Two of the Report including proposed policy and system reforms regarding applying for social housing that are entirely consistent with QAO recommendations and additional reforms in place across all other jurisdictions to social housing allocations.
6. Attachments:
· Nil.
